
PTO MEETING MINUTES 
     November 20, 2017  

 

Attendees:  Dorothy Garber, Marah Davis, Cheryl Flora, Angie Norris, Sara Fox, Mary Garber, 

Amy O’Dell, Kim Hackworth, Teresa Hartzell, Shannon Ressler, Tonnya Helfrich, Clint Sharp, 

Amanda Wackler, Malinda Quinn, Ryan Schlater, Brian Happy. 

Treasurer’s Report: As of October 17, 2017- November 20, 2017, the ending balance for the 

treasurer’s report is 4, 683.28 

 

Mr. Piquignot – Principal’s Report:  
-5th and 6th Grandparents Day 

 

New/Revised Teacher Requests:  

Amount

Slater $124.99

Ressler $134.95 Marah 1st
Angie- 2nd

Hartzel Math Guided Curriculum $238.49 Cheryl 1st

Angie 2nd

ApprovedDescription

Cheryl-1st Jodi 2nd
10 gallon aquarium kit

Requestor

Pillow Inserts

 
  

Past Business:  
*Bob Evans Fundraiser: We received a check from Bob Evans for $42 dollars from the October fundraiser. 

Decided for that amount, it’s probably not worth doing another fundraiser through them. We’re in the process of 

getting one set up with Buffalo Wild Wings for the month of December 

 

Gift Card Drawing: Congratulations, Mr. Sharp for winning the Amazon gift card last month! 

 

New Business: 
*Teacher Gift: Sharpie markers “Thank You for Being So ReMARKable!” 

* Winter Coat Drive: We collected 8 coats and an assortment of hats, gloves, & scarves that we delivered to 

the Darke County Sheriff’s office last wee, as well as $270 of monetary donations. 

*Skating Parties: Marah Davis has two skating parties scheduled for next year… First one is Sunday, January 

14th and second date is Sunday, February 18th.  

*Spring Fundraiser: We are doing the Butterbraids Fundraiser again this spring. Had a great response this past 

spring with this fundraiser! Aleta Montgomery is chairing it for us; I think it will be sometime in February, not 

sure of the dates. 

* Family Bingo Night: We’re looking for someone to chair Bingo Night. Set for Friday, April 6th. 

* PTO Officer Position: We need a Vice Presidents for this year, so looking for a willing parent to help in this 

area! 

  



PTO Meeting Dates & Times for 2017-18 school year: Meetings will continue to be held in the Elementary 

Media Center with the staff & teachers at 3:30pm. Once the general meeting is dismissed the officers and 

parents will further discuss requests. Future Meeting dates- Jan 22, Feb 26, Mar 19, Apr 16, May 21. 

 

 

 

*Teresa Hartzell won Amazon Gift Card Drawing:  

 

Request to Adjourn: Ressler, Hackworth 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Franklin Monroe P.T.0 

Treasurer’s Report 

October 17, 2017- November 20, 2017 

         

         Starting Balance  $8,773.93 

 Date            $ Amount 

Receipts 
 10/31/17 October Interest Earned                 $0.55 

 11/3/17 Deposit- Bob Evans Restaurant Fundraiser           $42.00 

 11/7/17 Deposit- Extra Fall Fundraiser Sales               $163.00 

 11/13/17 Deposit- Warm Winter Wear Collection           $20.00 

 11/17/17 Deposit- Warm Winter Wear Collection          $50.00 

 

         Total Receipts  $275.55 

Expenditures 

 10/17/17 Kim House- Educational Playing Cards           $19.27  

 10/17/17 Angie Norris- Sept, Oct & Nov Teacher Appreciation Gifts       $90.69 

 10/18/17 Sara Fox- Book Builder Software                 $55.00 

 10/26/17 Marah Davis- December Teacher Appreciation Gifts        $28.56 

 11/6/17 Franklin Monroe Elementary- Scrip Order        $200.00  

 11/13/7 Warm Winter Wear- Collection & Donation       $220.00  

 11/16/17 Home Buys- Santa Shop Purchases     $3,282.01 

 11/16/17 Christmas Tree Shops- Santa Shop Purchases       $420.67  

 11/17/17 Warm Winter Wear- Collections          $50.00  

   

         Total Expenditures $8,366.20 

          

Ending Balance             $4,683.28 
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